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Vol. 59 Issue  6   June  2015    Sivan/Tamus / 5775 
 

E-Mail: congregationbethohr@gmail.com          Synagogue Office: 732-257-1523  

 

 

CONGREGATION BETH OHR 
2015-2016 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 

FRIDAY EVENING JUNE 12TH DURING SERVICES 

 

 

 

President        Phil Rabinowitz 
First VP          Open 
Second VP       Allan Benish 
Third VP          Bernie Pincus 
Financial Secretary      Allen Skupp 
Treasurer        David Honig 
Recording Secretary      Marty Israel 
House Chair       Open 
Program Chair      Open  
Communications Chair      Allen Appel 
Fund Raising  Chair       Edna Yourman 
Membership Chair      Terrie Polovsky 
Good & Welfare  Chair       Paula Yourman 
Board of Education Chair     Lisa Clark 
Ritual Chair        Joe Shafran 
Budget Chair        Roberta Karpel 

Mazel Tov To All Our OfficersMazel Tov To All Our OfficersMazel Tov To All Our OfficersMazel Tov To All Our Officers    
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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 
All Friday evening services begin at 7:30 p.m. unless otherwise stated, Satur-
day morning Shabbat services begin at 9:30 a.m., Sunday morning minyan be-
gins at 9:00 a.m.  

 
 

UPCOMING SERVICES AND EVENTS 
    
Tues June 2     Rabbi Mishkin’s Book Discussion    11:00AM 
Wed June 3     Sisterhood Installation of Officers    7:30 PM 
Fri  June 5     Friday Evening Services     7:30 PM 
Sat June 6     Shabbat Morning Services     9:30 AM 
Sun June 7     Sunday Morning Minyan and Men’s Club Breakfast 9:00 AM 
Tues June 9     Daytimers trip to see Sinatra Forever at                         1:30 PM 
                         the PNC Arts Theater  
Fri June 12     Friday Evening Services     7:30 PM 
      Installation of Officers 
Sat June 13     Shabbat Morning Services     9:30 AM 
Sun June 14     Sunday Morning Minyan and     9:00 AM 
      Men’s Club Breakfast   
         Rabbi Mishkin to speak at Old Bridge Public Library 2:00 PM 
      Topic:  Marching on Common Ground:  When 
                                     Reverend Martin Luther King and Rabbi 
         Abraham Joshua Heschel Walked  
         Together  
Tues June 16    Rabbi Mishkin’s Book Discussion    11:00 AM 
Wed June 17     Rosh Chodesh Tammuz         
Thurs June 18  Daytimers trip to see History of New Jersey Diners 11:00 AM 
Fri June 19     Friday Evening Services     7:30 PM 
Sat June 20     Shabbat Morning Services     9:30 AM 
Sun June 21     Sunday Morning Minyan and                                         9:00 AM 
                        Men’s Club Breakfast    
      Fathers Day 
Fri June 26     Friday Evening Services     7:30 PM 
Sat June 27     Shabbat Morning Services     9:30 AM 
Sun June 28     Sunday Morning Minyan and  
                        Men’s Club Breakfast         9:00 AM 
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Rabbi’s Message 

June 2015 

“Share Your Joy with Your Friends at Congregation Beth Ohr!” 

Dear Congregants, 

The summer is rapidly approaching and I recognize that there are numerous ac-

tivities that occupy us throughout the summer weekends. Certainly some of us 

will take vacations while others will spend time at the shore, playing golf and 

tennis or just taking it easy. However summertime presents us all with an addi-

tional unique opportunity to make ourselves feel more a part of our synagogue 

community.  

 While many of us will have some increased leisure time, the summer can pro-

vide us with the chance to become more engaged and more involved in our Friday evening and 

Saturday morning Sabbath services.  

We would also be delighted to be able to help you celebrate a joyous occasion such as 

an anniversary, special birthday (by the way, once you turn seventy every birthday is a special 

birthday!), or a baby-naming, or an aliyah before a trip overseas. The point is that nothing cre-

ates a sense of excitement and positive fellowship as the chance to get together and celebrate a 

joyous occasion. All too often we come together for sad occasions and, certainly, we should be 

there for each other when we are in need or when we are bereaved. But it is also a great bless-

ing to take advantage of our lovely sanctuary on a Friday evening or a Sabbath morning and 

celebrate something for which we are grateful, thanking the Almighty for the good that has 

happened to us. 

 So take the plunge this summer and call Phyllis at the office. Make arrangements to 

celebrate a joyous occasion, share your joy and good fortune with you synagogue family and 

deepen the mitzvah through giving tzedakah. You will be doing us a great favor during these 

quieter summer months and I assure you that you will feel even more blessed. Wishing  

everyone a vibrant and pleasant summer. 

 

B’shalom, 

Rabbi Joel Mishkin 
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President's Message 
 
My Fellow Congregants of Beth Ohr, 
 

It has truly been an honor and a pleasure to have served as your 
president over the last three years. Although this was not an easy 
term, I’m very glad that I have had the opportunity. 
 
I want to thank all the members on the board (past and present) 
that have supported me over the years. I feel that I have made 
some good friends along the way (not so many enemies) and I 

look forward to our long time relationships for the future. 
 
I’m very pleased to be passing on this office to a very capable and committed 
member, Mr. Phil Rabinowitz. I know that we all are in good hands and I 
personally look forward to working with him in whatever capacity that I can in 
order to help make Beth Ohr a vibrant staple of our community. Please help me to 
help him. 
 
There are so many programs coming up this next year that I’m very excited to be 
a part of.  One of which will be the Israel trip scheduled for next May.  From what 
I’ve seen so far, it promises to be quite an experience! I hope that you will be able 
to join us. 
 
Also, keep an eye out for all the other programs coming up. Rabbi Mishkin is 
working very hard to help make our Beth Ohr home an enjoyable place to come 
and schmooze. Please be an active part of the continuing efforts of all the ancil-
lary arms of Beth Ohr. We are all trying our very best to make this place a larger 
and important part of our lives. Please be part of our movement!   
Again, thank you all, and I hope to see you around our House of Light! 
 
Warmest regards, 
 

 

David Honig 



     

Last month we had a great  “You show me yours and I’ll show  you mine” program.  Many members brought 
their auto and home owners insurance policies and we compared types of coverage, amounts of insurance and 
rates.  This was a very informative program and we learned some valuable lessons.  1) Coverage and rates var-
ied widely.  2) Some companies seemed to have lower rates 
than others.  3) Everyone needs to co-ordinate their umbrel-
la policy deductibles with their regular policies and should 
obtain a Workers’ Compensation rider (cost less than $10 
per year).  4) You should have your broker explain your cov-
erage and rates at least once every two years.  5) You can 
bring your policy to another broker and get a free quote to 
compare to what you now have and are paying.  
For next month’s newsletter: Send photos of you or your 

family in Israel, on vacation, or with famous people. 
    

Things really go on at the Men’s Club.  Come to a Minyan once in 

a while.  It is good, not bad!  

 

Men’s Club Program Schedule.: Sunday programs following 

the Minyan and Bagel breakfast 
Jun  7—Men’s Club Installation.  EVERYONE at the Minyan 
will receive a free gift..  Morty will sponsor breakfast in honor 
of his birthday. 
Jun 14—Flag Day—See above for info about Pancake 

breakfast and Photo Op 
Jun 28—Short program by Ed comparing  
five High Holiday Mazhors. 
 

Ed Mendlowitz, Men’s Club President, emcpa1@aol.com  tel 732 890-3344 

M��’� C�	
 Minyan Every Sunday. Come and also enjoy a bagel and the camaraderie. 

Sunday June 14 SPECIAL BREAKFAST AND PHOTO OP 
Men’s Club Pancake Breakfast! 

Following the Minyan we will have a special pancake breakfast catered by Harvey Cohen—No RSVP!  All are 
invited.  If you want special pancakes cooked to order so it will be ready for you, email Ed with your request 
emcpa1@aol.com.  $8.00 donation to defray the cost.  Sugar free syrup and Bagels will also be available.  
PHOTO OP:To celebrate Flag Day, everyone wearing a shirt or hat with an American Flag will be in a group photo. 

“Bring a Buddy Sunday” at the Minyan:  This photo shows six groups, couples or buddies at a Sunday Minyan—from 

left: Roberta & Larry Fachler, Margie & Stu Simon, Ed Mendlowitz & Andy, Harriet & Phil Rabinowitz, Lysa Rogol 

& Chuck, Seymour Golden & Harold Cohen.  Way to go!  It also saves gas!  



Beth Ohr’ers Travel & Celebrity Photos 

Travel photos 
     

Linda and Allen Skupp viewthe Terracotta Army Warriors Exhibit in Xi’an China. Marilyn and Morty 
Kamenitz on their honeymoon.  Roberta and Larry Fachler celebrating their 34th Wedding Anniver-
sary 16 years ago.  Ed Mendlowitz in NYC Subway at Museum of Natural History station.  Bob and 
Mala Simon with their buddy Warren Buffett in Omaha about 10 years ago.   

     

Journal Dinner Dance Committee being formed 
    

Beth Ohr will be having a major fund raiser next year in honor of 
our 60th Anniversary and worthy individuals who helped us grow.  

If you would like to serve on the committee,  
contact Ed Mendlowitz at 732 890-3344 or emcpa1@aol.com .  



Beth Ohr Photo Gallery    

Photo Gallery 
    

 
Top from left: Seymour Golden with his brother in 
a1934 photo.  There is a great exhibit only until Jun 7 at 
the New York Historical Society about Lincoln and the 
Jews.  Rabbi Mishkin with Guest Cantor/Guitarist Jen-
nifer Rolnick who WOWed us on May 1st and 2nd. 
 
2nd row; Jennifer Sibelman Davy at the final of her 3 
programs sponsored by Daytimers and The Jewish Fed-
eration on May 17.  Next is a view of part of the almost 
50 people at the Men’s Club BBQ and Election on May 
20. 
 
3rd row—BBQ cooks Herb Goldenberg, Harvey Co-
hen and Andy Mendlowitz with Ken Kaufman waiting 
for a hamburger. Ed also helped with cooking. 
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SISTERHOOD CONGREGATION BETH OHR CALENDAR 
 
Dear Members: 
 
Sisterhood is once again planning to make up our Jewish Calendar for the year 5776 (2015-2016). 
 
There will be a place on the calendar for your personal dates.  Your cost will be $2.50 for each birthday,  
anniversary, wedding, and yahrzeit.  Personals will be listed on each month’s page.  Full donor credit 
will be given for these contributions. 
 
In addition to the above, for a donation of $10 your name (or those of your friends and relatives) can be listed as a 
patron.  Full donor credit for each $10 patron obtained by a Sisterhood member. 
 
We need the support of the entire Congregation to make this as successful a year as last year.  Please enclose your 
check payable to Sisterhood Congregation Beth with your imprint order and mail to 
Linda Garfinkel, c/o Congregation Beth Ohr, P. O. Box 206, Route 516, Old Bridge, N.J. 08857. 
 
DEADLINE FOR ORDERS IS JUNE 30, 2015. 
Thank you for your support.   
Linda Garfinkel 
 
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 
Birthdays   ______________________________________________________ 
($2.50 each)    
    ______________________________________________________ 
     
    ______________________________________________________ 
     
    ______________________________________________________ 
Anniversaries 
($2.50 each)   ______________________________________________________ 
 
    _____________________________________________________ 
 
    ______________________________________________________ 
Yahrzeits 
List name, English month,  ______________________________________________________ 
Day & Year 
($2.50 each)   ______________________________________________________ 
 
    ______________________________________________________ 
     
    ______________________________________________________ 
Weddings    
($2.50 each)   ______________________________________________________ 
 
    ______________________________________________________ 
Patrons 
($10.00 each)   ______________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
____________________________ 
Your Signature 
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 Etz Chaim Chumash 

        Rabbi Mishkin is pleased to announce that the Ritual Committee and Sisterhood are 
working together to enhance Shabbat Services with the latest edition of the Etz Chaim 

Chumash.  Although the current chumash will still be available, we hope that this new  

chumash will ultimately replace the current one. If you are interested in purchasing the new 
Etz Chaim Chumash, please contact Harriet Rabinowitz by e-mail at  

Harriet.rabinowi@gmail.com  Books may be purchased to memorialize someone special or in 
honor of a simcha.  The cost is $54.00 each and checks should be made payable to Sisterhood 
Congregation Beth Ohr.  The chumash must be paid in full before a bookplate will be affixed. 

Spring Raffle 
The Fund Raising committee would like to thank members of Congregation Beth 
Ohr and their families for supporting our successful fund raising effort by  
purchasing raffles. 
 
The drawing was held on April 17th and a long time member,  
Lenore Schlissel pulled the winning raffle tickets.  The winners are: 
1. First Prize: TV to Lee Hyman 
2. Second Prize: $400 Scrip to Ed Mendlowitz 
3. Third Prize:  Original Painting by  
      Caroline Klein to  Harriet Cohen 

Yiskor Books 
 
Some time in June there will be a mailing requesting Yizkor Memorial Listings  in  the  2015-
2016 Yizkor Book.  The listing will be in memory of your departed friends and family.  When 
received, please return the form ASAP, so that your loved ones will be included in the Yizkor 
Book which will be distributed in September. 
 
 

Rabbi Mishkin to Speak at  

Old Bridge Public Library  

on Sunday June 14, 2015 at 2:00 PM 

“Marching on Common Ground” will be the subject of Rabbi Joel Mishkin’s 

 program sponsored by the Old Bridge Public Library on Sunday, June 14, at 2:00 
P.M. He will discuss the friendship, mutual philosophies and shared vision of  

Reverend Martin Luther King, Jr. and Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel who joined to-
gether on the Selma march for civil rights. 
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                                                  DAYTIMERS NEWS 
  

TUESDAY, JUNE 9:  SINATRA FOREVER 
  
Tickets are available for a free 1:30 PM matinee performance at the 
 PNC Arts Center of Sinatra Forever:  A Tribute to Frank Sinatra, a concert that pays 
homage to a legend. 
This is not an impersonation show but an interpretation by Rick Michel. 
  
A limited number of tickets are available on a first come, first served basis.  For 
tickets, please call Linda (732-251-0447) or Ira (732-679-2652). 
   
  
THURSDAY, JUNE 18:  HISTORY OF NEW JERSEY DINERS 
  
Join the Daytimers for a trip to the Middlesex County Museum (Cornelius Low 
House) for an 11:00 AM free guided tour of the exhibit History of New Jersey Din-
ers.  New Jersey is celebrated as "The Diner Capital of the World."  The exhibit  
features photos, paintings, artifacts, and food, all of which will provide a 
comprehensive review of the colorful, 100-year history of diners in the Garden 
State.  The visit to the museum will be followed by lunch (optional). 
  
For details and to RSVP, please call Linda (732-251-0447) or Ira (732-679-2652) 
by Sunday, June 14. 

 
Sisterhood 

On May 27th Sisterhood held its annual Donor Dinner, which is  Sisterhood's way of 
saying thank you for all your hard work during the past year. 
  
On June 3rd Sisterhood will install the officers for the coming year.  Unfortunately, we 
do not have a President and will have to have a Presidium again.  We have a new 
member, Arlene Silver, to assist me and be Co-Vice President of Programming.  I am 
very happy to have her work with me. 
  
We have two nice things to look forward to in the next few weeks and the chairladies 
are working very hard to make that happen. We are also working hard to have many 
interesting things in the future.  Looking forward to seeing all of you, and please think 
about helping make next season even better. We need all your help and new ideas to 
make this happen. 
  
Marilyn Karlstein, President & VP Programming 
  

(See back page for more Sisterhood News) 
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Beth Ohr News 

• Andrea and Mark Chassen proudly announce the birth of a granddaughter Noa Miriam.  Parents are Stacy 
and Dan Chassen 

• Roberta Karpel wants to thank her Beth Ohr family for their good wishes, calls, and visits as she recovers 
from knee surgery.  

• Vera and Seymour Nussenbaum want to express their gratitude to everybody who sent gold cards in memory 
of Seymour’s brother and to Ira Donenfeld, Allen Appel, Rabbi Mishkin and Joe Shafran for  

       conducting the minyanim and all those who attended.  It is at times like this that we can appreciate the  
        benefit of belonging to a synagogue, especially one as warm and friendly as Beth Ohr. 

• Ellie and Bob Honig proudly announce the marriage of their granddaughter, Nicole to Jeff.  Nicole is the 
daughter of Adam Honig. 

• Wishing Marjorie Simon a speedy recovery. 

• Linda Benish wants to give a  special thank you to Linda Skupp, Ira Donenfeld,  all the Daytimers and all 
who supported the drive to collect toiletry items for the teen mitzvah day.  We had 166 teens performing 
many mitzvot on the Sunday called J-Serve, a Day of Jewish Youth Service.  Some were sorting and stuffing 
bags of the items you donated that were then delivered to Elijah's Promise while others wrote letters to  

        Israeli soldiers, packed goody bags for American soldiers deployed overseas, created placemats for cadets 
        at  West Point Academy Jewish Chapel, worked at a Crisis House organizing donated goods, or visited  
        with  seniors at an assisted living facility, and more. The dozens and dozens of bags that were delivered 
        could not have been  filled without your support and donations, and I thank you for helping "my" teens 
        "do good."  Also, special hugs and thanks to Ira and Lee Donenfeld, who not only spearheaded the  
         collection but came and helped out the day of the event, even delivering all the crates of bagged items  
         to Elijah's  Promise.  May we all continue to "do good."    

• Meryl, Peter,  Dori, Emily and Terrie Polovsky would like to thank everyone for  your cards and donations in 
honor of Emily's Bat Mitzvah.  We were truly overwhelmed by your kindness.  You once again reinforced 
our belief that Beth Ohr is really a family.  A special thank you to Rabbi Mishkin and Linda Benish for all 
your support. 

• The family of Heidi Rogol would like to send a heartfelt thank you to everyone in the Congregation. It has 
been very endearing to receive all the Gold Cards and contributions during this difficult period. We truly feel 
“blessed” and comforted, to be part of the Beth Ohr Family. In addition, to being the recipients of all this 
warmth, love, and caring from the entire Congregation, Sisterhood and Men’s Club. May all of you be 
blessed with good health and happiness during the upcoming Shavuot season, as well as the entire year, 
2015. 

• Thank you to Barbara and Herman Schneider for sponsoring the Kiddush on Saturday May 30th, in honor of  
Herman’s birthday on June 2nd. 

∗ Linda Skupp would like to thank the following people for making the "Mostly Musical Shabbat" a 
huge success: 

   -  A special thank you to Cantor Jennifer Rolnick for gracing our Synagogue with the sound of             

     her guitar and beau�ful voice.  It was absolutely a delight having her. 

 -  Elliot Leibowitz for sponsoring Cantor Rolnick through the Elaine Leibowitz  Memorial Fund.  It 

                 was greatly appreciated. 

 -  Rabbi Mishkin for making the arrangements for Cantor Rolnick to spend Shabbat with us. 

 -  Harriett Feld, Ashna Pincus, Arlene Silver, Ira Donenfeld and Allen Skupp, as this weekend would 
     not have been possible without their help. 

 -  Marty Israel for making a beautiful Kiddish on Saturday morning. 
 -  The Nighttime Chavurah for all their help. 
 -  Linda and Allan Benish for hosting Cantor Rolnick and having her stay at their home for Shabbat. 

     -  Sisterhood for sponsoring the Oneg 
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We honor the memories of our loved ones whose Yahrzeits were observed during 
the month of April and May. We acknowledge the following for their contributions to 
the Yahrzeit Memorial Fund:  
 
DONATED BY:      IN  LOVING MEMORY OF    

    
Sandra Wexlin      Iris Wolfe 
Ellie and Bob Honig and family   Marlene Honig 
The Golden Family     Rudolf Kaiser and Janette H. Golden 
Joseph and Caroline Klein    Max Mordecai  Klein 
Simon Family      Dalia Goldhecht 
Sylvia Kagan      Bessie Nemet, mother 
       Gershon Moldovan, brother 
Bernard and Rita Selden    Sally Kestenberg, Irving Kestenberg, 
       Pauline Kestenberg, Mayer Salstein 
       Milton Salstein 
Elias Engber      David Ingber 
Aroyo Family      Louis Aroyo 
Sarah and David Raymond    Dorothy R. Simon 
Roberta and Lawrence Fachler   Minnie Fachler 
       Sol Fachler  
Marilyn Gilbarg     Joseph Gilbarg 
Joan and Lawrence Zeltzer    Elizabeth Zeltzer 
Mel and Phyllis Ward     Violet Davidowitz 
Wilma and Allen Appel    Bennet Appel 
Barbara and Mel Feder    Eric (Isaac) Feder 
Karen and Ira Schaeffer    Abram Erlick 
Schwartzer-Berkley Family    Bernard Berkley, husband, grandfather 
       and great grandfather 
Paula R. Eisen     Mel  Narol 
Alice Celeste      Alice Rosalie Hoerdt Pfeifer 
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June Yahrzeits 
The actual date that the Yahrzeit is observed is to the right of the name.  It is customary to light a memorial candle on the eve 
of this date and to give tzedakah in memory of the deceased.  One should recite the Mourner’s Kaddish at services the evening 
before as well as the day of the Yahrzeit.  Please call Phyllis in the Synagogue office at 732-257-1523, if you need information 
about the schedule of worship.  The name of your departed will be read at the Friday evening and Shabbat morning services, 
the week before the Yahrzeit date which is represented by the date in bold print. 

June 5/6 
Eva Rosenfeld    6/5 
Eisig Kornreich     6/6 
Morris Rosenthal    6/6 
Samuel Schechter    6/6 
George Feldstein    6/7 
Sarah Oshinsky    6/7 
Miriam Schreier    6/7 
David Schweidel    6/7 
Irene Himelstein    6/8 
Zindel Praport    6/8 
Larry Greene    6/9 
Al Tyberg    6/9 
Iliana Weiner    6/9 
Robert Frank    6/10 
Mel Narol    6/10 
Irving Solomon    6/10 
Arlene Baron    6/11 
Esta Bloness    6/12 
Marvin Lanzoff    6/12 

June 12/13  
Martin Barsky    6/13 
Stuart Jay Enden    6/13 
Roslyn W. Katz    6/14 
Henrietta Nathanson   6/14 
Hyman Schiffer    6/14 
Louis Deutsch    6/15 
Rhoda Hyman    6/15 
Louis Rothberg    6/15 
Barbara Wilkes    6/15 
Selma Auerbach    6/16 
Rae Hochwald    6/16 
Saul Levine    6/16 
Sally Miller    6/16 
Carl Tash    6/16 
Shana Raizel Wilpon   6/16 
Barnet Zaret    6/16 
Harry Zaret    6/16 
Harriet Baron    6/17 
Jacob Blitzstein    6/17 
Sarah Moss    6/17 
Esther Feder    6/18 
Mildred Levine    6/18 
Rose Glaz    6/19 
Charles Gorsky    6/19 

June 19/20 
Mildred Levine    6/20 
Leonard Sass    6/20 
Arlene Szegeti    6/21 
Frances Goldstein    6/21 
Doroty Hodos    6/21 
Pauline Keen    6/21 
Morris Lipson    6/21 
Rebecca Mann    6/21 
Aaron Schlissel    6/21 
Morris Wishnick    6/21 
Charles Betesh    6/22 
Erna Caleinar    6/23 
Jean Smith King    6/23 
Freda Zalman    6/23 
Herman Albert    6/24 
Jennie Birnbaum    6/24 
Meyer Karmin    6/24 
Beatrice Shander    6/24 
Jack Sofan    6/24 
Michael Wishnia    6/24 
Fortune Betesh    6/25 
Abraham Cedarbaum   6/25 
Karolyne Freud    6/25 
Ludwig Goetz    6/25 
Estale Goldberg    6/25 
Abby Klein    6/25 
Matty Roland    6/25 
Shari Widmayer    6/25 
Shirley Dondes    6/26 
Judith Druckman    6/26 
Wolf Goldhecht    6/26 
Alice Pfeifer    6/26 

June 26/27 
Joseph Bienenfeld   6/27 
Nathan Polovksy    6/27 
Lillian Shifrinson    6/29 
Susan F. Ginsburg   6/30 
Susan Kosser    6/30 
Abraham Orenstein   6/30 
Preston Pellatt    6/30 
Reah Silverberg    6/30 
Jeanette Goldman    7/1 
Lena Kornberg    7/1 
Edythe Buckberg    7/2 
Bennet Appel    7/3 
Rose Gordon    7/3 
Fannie Greenspan   7/3 
Sally Steuer    7/3 
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BETH OHR CEMETERY 
 

Congregation Beth Ohr owns and operates a cemetery which is located on Ernston 
Road in Sayreville. The cemetery is a non-profit entity using existing funds and fund-
raising as its source of operating revenues.   Membership in Beth Ohr entitles our 
congregants to an individual plot only; all other costs such as funeral, plot opening, 
memorial tablet costs, etc., are paid by the family of the deceased.  Please call   
Phyllis Greenberg in the Synagogue Office  732-257-1523 for further details. 

 
TREE OF LIFE 

You may order leaves for the Tree of Life for 
weddings, births, graduations, B'nai Mitzvah. 

The cost of a leaf is $118 and the  
cost of a rock is $450. 

Come and see how our tree has grown! 
Please call the office at 732-257-1523 

  to place your order. 

Chavurah News 
 

We would like to start a Daytime Chavurah  The days and times will be left up to 
your group.  If you are interested in having a good time with a small group, call 
LINDA SKUPP AT 732-251-0447. 

SCRIPSCRIPSCRIPSCRIP    
 

Sisterhood sells Shop Rite, A&P, Stop ‘n’ Shop, and Acme  
Supermarket Gift Cards. 

 
This ongoing fundraiser helps support our Hebrew School, Oneg Shabbat, and other areas of our congrega-

tion.  Sisterhood members receive 5% donor credit of their scrip purchase. 
 

We will no longer be offering Pathmark Supermarket Gift Cards.  You will now receive A&P Gift Cards 
which are now accepted at Pathmark. 

 
You may contact the following for purchase and/or information: 

 
Monica Atzbi 732-390-5890 

Sharen Silverman 732-266-2389 
Marcia Trechak 609-655-9507 (summer months) 
Phyllis Greenberg--Temple Office 732-257-1523 

 

When ordering from Phyllis at the temple office, please call in your or-When ordering from Phyllis at the temple office, please call in your or-When ordering from Phyllis at the temple office, please call in your or-When ordering from Phyllis at the temple office, please call in your or-
der at least one day earlier when you want to pick up your scrip and der at least one day earlier when you want to pick up your scrip and der at least one day earlier when you want to pick up your scrip and der at least one day earlier when you want to pick up your scrip and 

pick up your order during the following hours: 10 ampick up your order during the following hours: 10 ampick up your order during the following hours: 10 ampick up your order during the following hours: 10 am----12 noon or 12 noon or 12 noon or 12 noon or     
1:30 pm 1:30 pm 1:30 pm 1:30 pm ----3:00pm.  3:00pm.  3:00pm.  3:00pm.      
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The following arms of Congregation Beth Ohr would like to take 
this opportunity to thank Ken Deitz for his generosity: 

 

Sisterhood 
Men’s Club 

Programming  
Daytimes 

 

Ken has been supplying us with our paper goods needs for the past  
3 years and Beth Ohr appreciates all that you do for us. 
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The deadline for the next newsletter will be  

Noon, Tuesday,  Friday, June 19, 2015 
Please send all of your thank you articles  

and announcements via e-mail to:   
congregationbethohr@gmail.com    

or call  
Phyllis in the Synagogue office at 732-257-1523 

 

“Ritually Speaking” 
 

If you are interested in 
sponsoring a Kiddush to 
celebrate a simcha, com-
memorate the Yahrzeit of a 
loved one, or “just be-
cause”, contact Phyllis in 
the office at 732-257-1523. 
 

 

 
 
 

Rabbi Mishkin’s Contact Numbers 
If you need to reach Rabbi Mishkin, please use any of the following phone 
numbers:         

Office Phone  # 732-257-7031 
Home phone  #732-967-6710 after hours for emergencies 

 e-mail address:         rabbijoelmishkin@gmail.com 
 

Rabbi Mishkin will be available for counseling by appointment. 
 

Sisterhood is  selling  
Kohl’s Cares for Kids Gift Cards. 

You may purchase these cards as 
gifts or to pay your bill In the store 
so you can continue to use your 

charge card and get your  
discounts. 

 
For more information and to  
purchase cards, please call  

Monica Atzbi at 732-390-5890  
When ordering Kohl’s please use a 

separate check—not to be  
combined with scrip checks. 
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Congregation Beth Ohr 
P.O. Box 206 
Old Bridge, NJ 08857 

. Sisterhood 

 
 

Due to very high printing costs and postage, we are going to try something 
new.  All good wishes, get well wishes and condolences will be sent out on a 
certificate.  I still have some cards that will be used for personal cards.   
Hopefully this change will be accepted by all and you will continue sending 
your good wishes.  If you have any questions please do not hesitate calling me 
 at 609-409-0346.  I have spoken to many Sisterhood members and they think it 
is a wonderful idea.  
 
Paula Yourman 




